
 

 

 

 

Fire Marshal Division 

 

November 9, 2018 

 

Charles Baker 

275 Lake Pointe Dr. 

Fuquay-Varina, NC 27526 

 

Re: New Beginning Live Fellowship 

 2908 Ashe Ave 

 Dunn, NC 28334 

 

Application Number BCOM1811-0001 

 

To whom it may concern, 

 

Thank you for submitting the plans for the new building. The plans have been carefully 

reviewed by a qualified code enforcement official to examine for full compliance with 

the North Carolina Fire Prevention Code and all other fire protection regulatory 

documents.  There are some items that were found during the plan review process that 

need to be addressed before a final inspection of the new facility can be given.  These 

items are outlined and described below. 

 

 901.2  Construction Documents 

o Submit fire alarm plans to include battery calculations and specifications 

on appliances & devices.   

 

 609.2 Where required 

o  A type I hood shall be installed at or above all commercial cooking 

appliances and domestic cooking appliances used for commercial purposes 

that produce grease vapors.    
 

 

 904.2.1  Commercial hood and duct systems 

o Each required commercial kitchen exhaust hood and duct system required 

by section 609 to have a type I hood shall be protected with an approved 

automatic fire-extinguishing system. 

 

 

 Fire Extinguishers 
o Fire Extinguishers shall be 2A:20BC and shall be placed with a travel 

distance to not exceed 75’ 

o Fire extinguishers are to be mounted no higher than 5’ above the finished 

floor. 

o One type K fire extinguisher is required in the kitchen area. 



 

 

 

 

 

 1006.1 Illumination Required 
o The exit discharge shall be illuminated at all times the building 

spaces served by the means of egress is occupied  

o Illumination level in all areas of the means of egress shall not be 

less than 1 foot-candle at the walking surface and shall have 

emergency power supply.  

o Please add an emergency illumination light in the kitchen area 

 

 Notes 

o A final fire inspection is required. Please contact this office direct to 

schedule fire inspection at 910-984-4003. 

o Plans indicate 1st grade children on second floor, section 427.3 NCBC 

2012 edition, does not allow this.  It has been referred to the building 

inspector. 

o NFPA 72 requires smoke detectors outside each elevator lobby and in 

elevator room, plans do not indicate this requirement.  Elevator recall 

is also required to be connected to the fire alarm system. 

o Occupancy Capacity is not indicated for renovated Fellowship Hall. 

 

 

 

Thank you again for submitting the plans for the new building. Please review the plans 

and adhere to any notes and alterations that were made in addition to the original 

drawings. These remarks are for the plans that were submitted and its original intent. 

These remarks do not apply if the original intent changes or what was submitted on the 

above date changes. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to call this office 

 

Again, thank you and we look forward to working with you during the construction 

period! 

 

Sincerely, 
 
 
D. Banks Wallace 
Chief Deputy Fire Marshal 
 

 


